The regularly scheduled meeting of the Herrick Township Board of Supervisors was held   Monday, May 1, 2023 at the township building. Chairman Brian Zembrzycki called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. Supervisors Bernard J. Zembrzycki and Nancy Harvatine were also present. 

The Pledge of Allegiance was said.

The minutes of the previous meeting were read and approved on motion of Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  
The treasurer’s report was read and approved on motion of Brian Zembrzycki and seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.

The following bills were presented for approval and payment:

#15118 PP&L   148.67  


#15126 Reeves Rent-a-john  202.58
941 1372.10


#15127 Anthony Harvatine  2305.78
#15119  NE Pa. Telephone   62.97

#15128 Brian Zembrzycki 2000.66
PA. Dept. of Revenue    228.81

#15129 Bernard J. Zembrzycki  67.90

#15120  Industrial Electronics   36.00            #15130 Nancy Harvatine 840.03
#15121 KW Oil Co. Inc. 3448.28

#15131 John Watts  458.68
#15122 New Enterprises Stone  79.12
#15132 Joseph Svecz, Jr.  631.28
#15123 NEIC   2731.46


#15133  Nancy Harvatine  104.80
#15124 Briechle Law Offices  2153.30
#15134 Suit-Kote  9620.00
#15125 Mt. Pleasant Supervisors  3591.00

General Fund Bills: $30,083.42 and returned check of $249.77
Highway Aid Funds:

#2609 Allegiance Trucks  $964.31
PS Bank:

#117 Miracle Recreation Equipment   $34,990.89

American Rescue Funds:

#1005 Nancy Harvatine  $1460.30 (reimburse for fire resistant file cabinet)

Brian Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to approve the bills. Motion carried on unanimous vote.

Weather report for April as prepared by Wayne Chudleigh showed monthly precipitation of  4.86 inches.  
There was no report from EMC Joe Rossi or the planning commission.  
Zoning officer, John Watts, issued several permits. There was no report from the SEO.
A resolution to plan and develop a new tourism and promotion agency in Susquehanna County was received.

Letters were received from Cynthia Bellino, CEO, and Stephanie Fox, Marketing Director of Mountain’s Edge Recovery center stating that there is not a detox program at the facility and a copy of the last state inspection was received which states that the facility was found to be in compliance with the applicable chapters of 28 PA Code which pertain to the facility.
A thank you for our recent contribution and list of 2022 expenses was received from Pleasant Mt. Emergency Services.

Four new weight limit signs are needed on Stonebridge Road.

The supervisors agreed that the $300 fee for a zoning hearing should be refunded if no hearing was held,

A request to grade E. Mountain Road was received from Union Dale Borough.  Brian Zembrzycki will discuss this with borough council.

Statement of financial interests was received from Solicitor Michael Briechle.

Certificate of insurance for Brian Zembrzycki was received.

Various assessment change notices were received.

Letter dated April 18, 2023 was received from Susquehanna County Housing/Redevelopment Authority grants administrator, Bobbi Jo Turner, stating that applications are due July 31, 2023.
The supervisors agreed to eliminate the treasurer’s report from the minutes.

Questions were asked by Rich Brunori, Bobbi Achey, and Jim McKane regarding the completion of the Lowe Lake Road project, speeding, posting 15 mph signs, ditches, etc. 

Brian Zembrzycki made a motion seconded by Bernard J. Zembrzycki to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried on unanimous vote.  Meeting was adjourned at 6:4500 p.m.

Nancy Harvatine, Herrick Township Secretary

